
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NOTICE OF PETITION TEMPORARY URGENCY CHANGE 
FOR PERMIT 21185 (APPLICATION A028609) OF  

JUNE LAKE PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
 

COUNTY: Mono   STREAM SYSTEM:  Fern Creek 
 
On May 20, 2014, the June Lake Public Utility District (Petitioner) filed a temporary urgency 
change petition with the State Water Resources Control Board, Division of Water Rights 
requesting approval of a temporary change to water right Permit 21185 (Application A028609) 
pursuant to Chapter 6.6 of Part 2 of Division 2 of the Water Code.  The petition proposes to 
temporarily reduce the minimum bypass flow requirement of Permit 21185 from 200 gallons 
per minute to 25 gallons per minute.  Additional water supply made available by the proposed 
change will be used to help meet projected potable water demand in the Petitioner’s Down-
Canyon Service Area during the 2014 water year drought.  
 
Summary of Permit 21185: 
 
Source: Fern Creek tributary to Reversed Creek thence Rush Creek thence 

Mono Lake 
Point of Diversion: NW1/4 of SE1/4 of Section 21, T2S, R6E, MDB&M 
Amount: 150 acre-feet by direct diversion 
Bypass: Existing:  200 gallons per minute 

Proposed: 25 gallons per minute 
Season: January 1 through December 31 
Purpose of Use: Municipal 
Place of Use: NW1/4 of NW1/4 of Section 21, T2S, R 26E, MDB&M 

NW1/4 of NW1/4 of Section 21, T2S, R26E, MDB&M 
NW1/4 of NE1/4 of Section 21, T2S, R26E, MDB&M 
NE1/4 of NE1/4 of Section 21, T2S, R26E, MDB&M 
NW1/4 of NW1/4 of Section 22, T2S, R26E, MDB&M 

 
The TUCP and related project information can be viewed at: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/applications/transfers_tu_not
ices/index.shtml  
 
Pursuant to California Water Code section 1438, subdivision (d), any interested person may file 
an objection to the temporary change.  Objections must be received by the State Water Board 
by 4:30 p.m. on September 29, 2014.  A copy of the objection should also be submitted to the 
Petitioner. Any correspondence directed to the Petitioner should be mailed to Wagner & 
Bonsignore, c/o Mr. Vince Maples, 2151 River Plaza Drive, Suite 100, Sacramento, CA 95833. 
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TEMPORARY URGENCY CHANGE 
FOR PERMIT 21185 (APPLICATION A028609) OF 
JUNE LAKE PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
 
 
For more information regarding this project, including procedures for filing objections, please 
contact Scott Frazier at (916) 341-5289 or Scott.Frazier@waterboards.ca.gov. Written 
correspondence or inquiries should be addressed as follows: State Water Resources Control 
Board, Division of Water Rights, Attn: Scott Frazier, P.O. Box 2000, Sacramento, CA  
95812-2000.  
 
DATE OF NOTICE:  August 27, 2014 
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